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                        “Pre-One Hundred Thirty - Fourth Annual Meeting                                                   

       of the Ashe Baptist Association”  

The Executive Committee of the Ashe Baptist Association has approved unanimously  to have a one-day  

Annual Meeting on Saturday, August 15 beginning at 9:00 AM and ending at approximately 12:00 with lunch 

provided. Beaver Creek Baptist Church, on the Mulatto Mountain Road, will be our host. They have a new 

Fellowship Hall with lots of room and will have picnic tables available if you want to eat outside.  Rev. Johnny 

Goodman is the pastor. The Executive Committee recommends only two folks from each church attend,  

pastor and one representative. This is a one time exception from our constitution due to COVID-19. The  

Friday session will not be held due to COVID-19. Hopefully next year we will be back on track. As always, 

COVID-19  recommendations will be in place so as to remain as healthy as possible.  I think we all have the 

 3-W’s memorized, wear a mask, wait six feet and wash your hands often. If you are scheduled to attend that 

day and are not feeling well please stay at home, for your safety and the safety of  others, and send someone 

in your place. We understand. Masks are optional inside the church especially if you are observing social  

distancing. We currently have 16 active cases of COVID-19 in Ashe County out of 27,000 folks at the time of 

this writing. That is not bad but we would like to see that number even lower. Please pray for those affected. If 

you have questions or concerns please let us know. Our theme this year is “We are in This Together”.  Our 

text is; 1 Corinthians 3:9 which shares with us, “For we are laborers together with God: ye are God's  

husbandry, ye are God's building”. Our front cover shows two men mowing with a horse drawn mowing  

machine working together getting the job of mowing hay done “together.” I remember those days when my 

Dad and I and neighbors worked together to get hay ready to feed during the winter time. As Ashe Baptist  

Association of Churches works together, we are to be about the Father’s business. We must work with  

everyone who will join in for the cause of Christ working together doing what we cannot do alone. I try to work 

with all denominations, because if they know Christ they are my brother/sister.  I even work with folks who are 

not Christians in an effort to promote the cause of Christ and hope that “lifestyle evangelism” will lead them to 

the Saviour!  COVID-19 challenges us to work even harder and not give up as some folks have.  At the Annual 

meeting Rev. Homer Murdock is scheduled to bring our message with Rev. Lawrence Goodman as the  

alternate. Brother Homer is the pastor of God’s Will Baptist Church in Sparta, which is a member of the Ashe 

Baptist Association. He was here a few years ago as pastor of Trinity Baptist Church and South Fork Baptist 

Church. We are thankful to have him back in the mountains. Some of the Bluff Mountain Boys will be doing the 

special singing. Music will be led by Mr. David Phillips and the songs will be in the Book of  Reports. Mr. Butch 

Miller will play the piano. We have scheduled reports from Ashe  Really Cares, Disciple Making, the Treasurer, 

Budget Chairman, Ashe Baptist Campground committee, Guidestone, Ashe Pregnancy Care Center,  

Historian Report, Baptist Men, Director of Missions and Gideons International.  Also included will be  

presentations of accomplishments of churches and our Memorial Service. Other reports may be added that I 

do not have at this time. Business will be conducted as needed. Our Moderator will be Mr. Jerry Powers and 

our Vice Moderator will be Mr. Joe Brown. I hope that you will pray for the Annual Meeting and plan to attend  

if you are chosen by the church where you are a member. I feel we will be safe and look forward to God’s Holy 

Spirit speaking to me about the fact that “we are in this together!” If you come, I will buy your lunch that day! 

After all, we are in this together.                                          

                                                 Your Servant, David 

 



August 2 Rev. John Elledge 

August 3 Rev. Lonnie Carpenter 

August 3 Mrs. Tammy Elledge 

August 3 Mrs. Joyce Jones 

August 5 Mr. & Mrs. Scott Roten 

August 6 Rev. & Mrs. Larry Shepherd 

August 9 Rev. Lonnie Jones 

August 11 Rev. & Mrs. Danny Joe Farmer 

August 15 Mrs. Rachel Poole 

August 16 Rev. & Mrs. Johnny Goodman 

August 18 Mrs. Hailey Oliver 

August 20 Mrs. Shelia Miller 

August 22 Mr. Donnie Houck 

August 27 Rev. Roger Blevins 

August 29 Rev. Billy Joe Blevins 

August 31 Rev. Jack Pugh 

Ashe Really Cares 

336-846-5234     

ashereallycares@gmail.com 

 

         Ashe Really Cares 

         Pat Miller, Director 

Hope for the Mountains PRAYER TEAM 

meets weekly at 8 AM on Tuesday mornings in the 

sanctuary of Midway Baptist Church. We have a 

short devotion, share prayer requests, and gather 

around the altar for prayer.  It is open to the public, 

men and women; all are welcome! 

GOOD SOIL MINISTRY would like to remind 

everyone that we accept your used literature and 

other materials monthly at Ashe Really Cares. This 

literature goes out all over the world to assist in  

aiding those you are spiritually orphaned.  We do 

appreciate your support with this mission work.  

 

All announcements are on web site at 

www.ashebaptist.org. Check out the newsletter in 

color as well as list of all churches and lots of more 

information. We do update daily.  

He hath made the earth by his power, he hath  established the 

world by his wisdom, and hath stretched out the heavens by 

his discretion. Jeremiah 10:12. 

 

As we continue to work through our current situation with this 

Covid-19, we look toward the one who is in charge.  The one 

who made the heavens and the earth.  The one who watches 

over his children.  Let us not be looking toward our world for 

an answer but to the one who holds  our future. 

 

Things have been going good with our neighbors coming in to 

shop for themselves.  They are respecting the new rules that 

are in place.  They are understanding that this is for their  

safety and for ours.  If some of the neighbors still don’t feel 

comfortable coming in or wearing a mask we are able to  

prepare the food box for them and take it to their car. 

 

Last month we were able to serve 124 families which touched 

252 individuals.  We had 3 new  families to come in needing 

assistance.  Our numbers are a little low which  is probably 

due to the amount of food stamps that they are receiving due 

to Covid.  I look for the number to increase after the extra 

money is gone. 

 

The food we receive from Second Harvest  Food Bank has 

been low on their salvage items along with some of their 

TEFAP (government bought food).  Ashe County Cooperative 

Extension brought us five pallets of food so that it would help 

stock our shelves.  The  churches have been bringing by the 

items they have collected so that  helps a lot. Some of the 

items we are low on are: Jiffy Cornbread Mix, can potatoes, 

can pinto beans, can  tomatoes, can carrots and sauerkraut.  

We appreciate everything  that you do to help support the 

ARC.  Please continue to pray for those we serve. 

 

Remember your garden items if you have extra and would like 

to share with our neighbors. 

http://www.ashebaptist.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We want to CELEBRATE with you and share the GOOD NEWS when exciting things are  

happening at the church you attend!  Please send  articles, pictures or flyers to our  

e-mail address: ashebaptist@gmail.com, and we will announce on our WKSK weekly  

radio show, post on the events page of our website, ashebaptist.org, and on our  

Facebook Page, in addition to printing in this monthly newsletter publication that is  

posted in color on the website and mailed to 680+ folks in Ashe Co., all across NC and 

neighboring states!                                                                       

You must submit articles for the Newsletter NO LATER THAN the 20th of each month in 

order for them to appear in the next month’s publication. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   Ashe Baptist would like to thank our sponsors for the Ashe Baptist News                               

 heard on WKSK each Saturday and on SoundCloud on the Web.  

 

Ashe County Ford, Rev. Jeff and Amy Dollar, 

Tri-County Paving, Lucian and Patricia Jordan 

State Wide Insurance Solutions, Chris and Andrea Finney 

Tri-County Monument, Mike and Lisa Peters 

 

   They are all Christians and attend church. They welcome you to come see                                                                            

them when you find yourself in need of their services. 



Ashe Missionary Baptist Association 2020  
Executive Committee Meeting 

July 9, 2020 at Round Knob Baptist Church 
 

Pastor, Rev. Keith Elledge opened with scripture from  

Romans 8:28-35 as we followed the COVID –19 Precautions. 

Executive Committee of the Ashe Baptist Association has 
approved unanimously  a one-day Annual Meeting on Saturday, 
August 15 beginning at 9:00 am and ending at approximately 
12:00 with lunch. Beaver Creek Baptist Church on the Mulatto 
Mountain Road will be our host.  Rev. Johnny Goodman is the 
pastor. COVID-19 recommendations will be in place. They 
recommend only two folks from each church, pastor and one 
representative. This is a one time exception from our constitution 
due to COVID-19. If you have questions or concerns please let 
us know. 



Director of Missions, Rev. David Blackburn moderator of the  

Executive Committee meeting presents Mr. Tim Hamby of  

Mission Home Baptist Church with the 2019 VBS Award. 

Congratulations to Mission Home Baptist Church! 

Butch Miller played the piano as Jackie Blevins 

lead the congregation in   

Amazing Grace. 



    Ms. Mrya Phillips gave the roll call for all churches represented at the meeting. 

    Ms. Pat Miller gave the report for Ashe Really Cares, which has been open during Covid. 

Rev. Johnny Goodman 

presents the  

Ashe Baptist 

Campground Report 

and 

Rev. Tom Graybeal 

presents the  

  Program Committee Report 

 

Rev. David Blackburn, DOM  introduced 

Rev. Homer Murdock,  Rev. Murdock was elected as  

pastor at God’s Will Baptist Church. 

We welcome Rev. Murdock to the  

Ashe Baptist Association. 



 Saturday, August 15, 2020 

Hosted by:  Beaver Creek Baptist Church 

 

“We are In This Together” 

1 Corinthians 3-9. “For we are labourers together with God;  

ye are God's husbandry, ye are God’s building.” 

One Hundred Thirty-Fourth Annual Session 



 



         Church Service Schedules During COVID-19 

 

Grassy Creek Baptist Church voted unanimously on Sunday, July 5, on their Rev. David Moore.  Welcome Brother 

David and his wife, Ginger to the Ashe Baptist  Association of Churches and look forward to working with them. 

Congratulations to Grassy Creek Baptist Church. 

 

Round Knob Baptist Church-Inside Sunday School 10:00 and Worship 11:00.  Rev. Keith Elledge invites you to attend. 

North Beaver Baptist Church will have 11:00 Worship Service on Facebook. Rev. Rick Miller invites you to watch.  

Bald Mountain Baptist Church - Inside Sunday Worship at 10 am. Facebook livestream and drive-in church for those 
who are uncomfortable returning to the building at this time. No Bible Fellowship, PM or Wednesday services.  
Rev. John Elledge invites you to attend. 
 

God’s Will Baptist Church –Inside Sunday Worship at 11:00. No Sunday School at this time. Service will also be on 

Facebook. Everyone is invited by Rev. Homer Murdock, pastor. 

 

Oak Hill Baptist Church- Inside Sunday School at 10:00  -  Worship at 11:00. Pastor, Rev. JC Darnell invites you to 

attend. 

 

Clifton Baptist Church –Inside—Drive– In Sunday Worship Service at 11:00   Live Service also on church Facebook 
page. Pastor, Jimmy Galgano invites you to attend or watch their service. 
 
Pine Swamp Baptist Church– Sunday School broadcast at 10:00 with Inside Worship Services Sunday and Drive-in 

service at 11:00.  Rev. Steve Viers pastor invites you to attend. 

 

Mission Home Baptist Church- Indoor Sunday School 10:00 and Worship at 11:00. Services are livestreamed and on 

Facebook. Covid-19 recommendations will be in place. Rev. Evan Moore invites you to attend. 

 

Happy Trails Cowboy Church of Ashe will be meeting at Blue Ridge Dinner Theater and Events Center in  

Glendale Springs, Inside Sunday Service at 10:00  with Bible Study on Wednesday Night at 6:30. Social distance will be 

observed.  Pastor, Rev. Roger Blevins invites everyone to attend. 

 

Friendly Grove Baptist Church-Indoor Worship Services at 11:00. The pastor, Rev. Kevin York invites you to attend. 

 

Phoenix Baptist Church- Sunday Drive-in  Worship Service at 11:00. Pastor, Rev. Chris Taylor and the congregation 

invites you to attend. 

 

Beaver Creek Baptist Church, Mulatto Mt Road in West Jefferson—Homecoming  Service with lunch Sunday July 26, 

10:30 Rev. Matt Grogan will be the speaker.  August 2- Inside Sunday School at 10:00 –Inside and Drive-In Worship at 

11:00 . Drive-in attendees tune to (105.1 FM ). Services also  on Facebook and You Tube for those who  

cannot make it to the church. Rev, Johnny Goodman, pastor invites everyone to attend or watch their services. 

 

Welcome Home Baptist Church– Outdoor service with Sunday School at 10:00 -Worship 11:00. Sunday evening and  

Wednesday evening services are on Facebook. Pastor, Rev. Lonnie Jones invites everyone to attend. 

 
Warrensville Baptist Church– Inside Sunday Services at 10:00 and Drive-in Service for those who are not ready to 
come in. Bible study each Wednesday at 6:15 pm. Live on Facebook at 7:00 pm. To access our services just go 
to www.warrensvilleBaptistchurch.com. 
 

Fletcher Memorial Baptist Church-Inside Sunday Worship Service and on Facebook at 10:30. No Sunday School!

Wednesday at 6:15 live. (Youth and College Level Services). Go to our website: www,fletchermbc,org for services and 

information or call the office and speak with Jean Ann.  Pastors Cory and Doug Halsey invite you to attend.  

Midway Baptist Church (across from Walmart)  Inside and Drive-in services, Sunday at 10:00. Wednesday Services @ 

6:30 pm on their FB Page & via website: www.midwaybaptistnc.org.  All services are livestreamed.  Past services may 

be watched anytime on their website.  Rev. Steve LeaShomb pastor invites you to attend. 

Riverview Baptist Church- Indoor Sunday Services at 11:00. The congregation invites you to attend.   

Appalachian Church on Ray Taylor Rd in West Jefferson - Inside Sunday Worship Service at 10:00 and  livestreaming 

as well via Facebook. Website: www.appchurch.org. Everyone is invited to attend by the pastor, Rev. Steve Ashley. 

http://www.warrensvillebaptistchurch.com/
http://www.appchurch.org


Friendship Baptist Church- Drive-in  Sunday Service 9:00 Bible Study and 10:00 Worship. Facebook Live along with 
several adult Bible Studies and Youth Ministry via Facebook and Zoom. Sit in car or bring a lawn chair and be 6 feet 
away from your neighbor. Rev. Ken Jones pastor invites you to attend. 

Liberty Grove Baptist Church– to have Inside Sunday Worship Service @ 11am.  Facebook and YouTube Live  
continues on Sunday mornings as well. Mid-Week Bible Study: Wednesday nights @ 7pm on Facebook LIVE.  Pastor, 
Rev. Toby Oliver invites you unto attend. 
 

Orion Baptist Church –Sunday, August 2nd— No Homecoming Service but Decoration will be held anytime. 

Indoor Services   Ages 60+Worship in the sanctuary at 9:45. 11:00 Worship 60 and under in the Fellowship Hall.   

Rev. Lawrence Goodman invites you to attend. 

 
Buffalo Baptist Church- Drive-in Sunday Service at 10:30 am. Pastor, Rev. Tom Graybeal invites you to attend.  

Big Flatts Baptist Church– Inside Service 10 am for Sunday School. Worship at 11am. Masks, gloves are required and 

social distancing will be practiced inside. Drive-in service also. Rev. Billy Norris and congregation, invites you to attend. 

Christian Unity Baptist Church- Inside Sunday Worship Service 11 am with Rev. Darien South. Doors open at 10:45 
am with Covid-19 Safety Precautions taken. Service live on Church Facebook Page Congregation invites you to attend. 
 
Pleasant Valley Baptist Church– Sunday School at 10:15 Worship Service at 11. Everyone is welcome. 
 
Healing Springs Baptist Church– Decoration & Worship Service on Sunday, August 2nd  in the cemetery. Director of 
Missions, Rev. David Blackburn will be preaching. Rev. Kevin Jones, Pastor invites everyone to attend. 
 
Blue Ridge Baptist Church– On the Parkway- Inside Services 10 am Sunday School –11 am Worship Service.  
Pastor, Rev. Teddy Shatley invites you to attend. 

NOTE: Other churches are doing Drive in Service and are on Facebook. Check with your Pastor or  

Deacon for information on churches not listed. Any church service is subject to change during Covid-19 

so check with your contact persons if you are unsure. You can find church information on our website: 

www.ashebaptist.org located under RESOURCES tab. 

        Ashe County Habitat for Humanity Restore  

127 Beaver Creek School Road  needs volunteers with  

muscle to help on Mondays or Saturdays at 9 am. This is for 

a good cause!   Volunteers are also needed at the Job Site in 

Jefferson.  If you can help them out  please call Don Sloan at  

828-406-1309.   

Ashe County Habitat for Humanity is a Christian non-profit 

organization  that works in partnership with the people of 

Ashe County to eliminate substandard housing by building 

safe, affordable housing for families in need.   

Visit their website: ashehabitat.org 

When you pray, remember the following churches 

that are  seeking a Pastor:                                                      

Riverview Baptist Church 

Christian Unity Baptist Church  

 Pleasant Valley Baptist Church 

The Ashe Baptist Association is partnering with Ashe County Emergency Management  Agency, Ashe County Health  

Department, Ashe County Department of Social Services, Ashe Outreach, Ashe Services for Aging and other agencies to 

help work together during this time of crisis.  If you need any assistance or further information please contact: Ashe Baptist 

Director of  Missions, Rev. David Blackburn at  336-846-5631.     

 

Ashe County Folks working together during the COVID-19. Check out the website listed and click around to get use to it. 

Lots of good accurate info.: https://resiliencesystem.org/dashboards/ashe-county/ .  Please take time to fill out Community 

Needs Survey and the WE HAVE/WE NEED Form,   Working together for a better tomorrow.  

CONGRATULATIONS 
Grassy Creek Baptist Church 

on your New Pastor 
Rev. David Moore and wife, Ginger 

they reside in Troutdale, VA. 

https://resiliencesystem.org/dashboards/ashe-county/


Churches that are mowing, feel free to do any additional 

work that you may see needs doing when you are at the 

campground. 

Your assistance is greatly appreciated! 

Thank you to each church that is mowing this year! 

ASHE BAPTIST 

CAMPGROUND 

Churches: 

Please take note of the   

following dates that you are 

scheduled to mow at the  

Baptist Campground.  We  

appreciate all that you do to 

keep the property in good 

shape! 

 

August 8 Friendship 

August 22 Clifton 

September 5 Liberty Grove 

September 19 Mission Home 

Campground News 

The Ashe Baptist Association Campground Committee                       
had a work ay at the camp on Saturday, July 25—8:00 am 

 
A Big Thank You to all who came out and helped out ! 

Your time  and  service was greatly appreciated! 
The campground is  looking good and  a beautiful, quite, 
peaceful place to have your church  or family functions. 
We encourage you to use the campground, just call the 
Ashe Baptist Associational Office and schedule a date. 
For more  information about the Campground  please 
visit our  website at: ashebaptist.org 

 

 

          

                   Meal and Preach Time at the Campground 

 Wednesday, September 2   Supper at 6:00.  

Preaching to follow! 

All churches invited.   

Mark your calendar and plan to attend. 



Ashe County Cooperative Extension Office, Ashe County Emergency Management for the 
5 pallets of food donated to Ashe Really Cares ,also thank you to Parker Building Supply 
for unloading the food pallets with their forklift!   

FOOD DELIVERY TO ASHE REALLY CARES! 



BAPTIST CHILDREN’S HOMES OF NORTH CAROLINA 
NEEDS OUR SUPPORT 

 

Baptist Children’s Homes of North Carolina, Inc.  announces that this year’s Western Area Conference, scheduled for  

Thursday, September 10 has been canceled in order to keep everyone safe during the COVID-19 crisis.  It has been  

determined that it would be in everyone’s best interest not to hold the annual celebration. This was not an easy decision to 

make as the Conference has never been cancelled in its 61 year history.  Just because the Western Area Conference has been 

canceled does not mean you still can’t be a blessing to Broyhill Home’s children.  We also had to postpone our annual   

“Food Roundup” which was scheduled in April. Due to COVID-19 we were forced to postpone the food drive and we have 

seen our food, supplies and gift cards run low.  The “Food Roundup “ has been rescheduled for this September. The same 

food list will be used if you do not have the list visit bchfoodroundup.org for information. Please spread the word about our 

food drive without churches and others willing to support the food drive, there is no way Baptist Children’s Homes can make 

up the shortfall.  Thank you in advance for being Christ’s hands and feet!   

From the desk of Linda Morgan, BCH Statewide Director, Child/Residential Services 



Announces the Fall 2020 Class Schedule 

 

Registration began on July 7, 2020 

Classes Begin on August 17, 2020 

 

Low Tuition Cost 

Biblically Based Teaching 

Certificates 

Associates Degrees 

Bachelor Degrees 

 

Regular Class Schedule with classes limited to eight (8) students 

with the exception of the Zoom Class 

COVID-19 Provisions will be followed 

 

For more information please call or visit our website 

 

1519 River Street 

Wilkesboro, NC 28697 

BibleInstitute@brushymountain.com 

336-566-2918 



Hey Everyone  

You’ve still got some time for Summer Time Fun 

Enjoy the rest of your Summer! 



 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS   

 

August 

15 ABA Annual Meeting                                                       

                Beaver Creek Baptist Church–15th at 9 am 

17            First  Day of  School 

 

September 

2 Meal & Preach at the ABA Campground—6:pm                                      

7              Labor Day 

22     Autumn Begins 

 

October 

6  ARC Committee Meeting– ABA Office– 7 pm 

8  ABA Executive  Committee @ Tuckerdale Baptist –7 pm 

30 ABA Campground Closes  

ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE & ASHE REALLY CARES STAFF 

Mrs. Debbie Miller, ABA Ministry Assistant, phone:336-846-5631, email: ashebaptist@gmail.com 

Mrs. Myra Phillips, ABA Ministry Assistant, phone: 336-846-5631, email: ashebaptist@gmail.com                                                                                               

Mrs. Pat Miller, Ashe Really Cares Director, phone: 336-846-5234, email: ashereallycares@gmail.com                                                                                       

Mrs. Sheila Miller, Ashe Really Cares Assistant, phone: 336-846-5234 

Ashe Baptist Association                                                
PO Box 850                                                                     
Jefferson, NC 28640 

Non-Profit Organization        

U.S. Postage Paid                  

Permit No. 1 

  

             Discipleship Tip of the Month 

    “The Many Faces of Sin” (Genesis 3)  

Unbelief, pride, lust, disobedience, fear and self justification are still with us. Sin may take many faces and shapes but 

essentially it is the same today as in the Garden of Eden. It came into the world in the person of the serpent. Adam 

and Eve had no experience in sin, but their six experiences as here indicate the major shapes of sin for all time. The 

woman believed the serpent instead of God. Some theologians believe that pride is the basic sin from which all other 

sins flow. Adam said, I was afraid, because I was naked and I hid myself. Adam blamed Eve, Eve blamed the serpent. 

God put a curse on the serpent, then on Eve, then on Adam. The Bible teaches that all have sinned and come short of 

the glory of God. Jesus came that our sins might be forgiven and that we can know God in a personal relationship. 

(1John 1:9) 


